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From: Cheyne Weston
To: Josh Johnson
Date: 12/6/2011 9:50 AM
Subject: Re: Royal Blvd Apartments

Josh;
The Riparian Setback Area and the Greenbelt Setback Area are  described in the Boise River System 
Ordinance.  Boise Parks & Recreation Commission makes recommendation on Boise River System 
Ordinance permits when structure are either in or adjoin these described areas. In regards to Royal Blvd. 
Apts. the Commission made recommendation that the building structure not exceed 55' in height. This 
recommendation was made to insure the apartment building as viewed from the Greenbelt does not 
overwhelm the pathway user. BPR's authority to comment only concerns structures within these setback 
areas. Thank you for allowing BPR to comment. 
Cheyne 

 
Cheyne Weston
BPR Park Planner
(208)  6087637 phone
(208) 489-2039 fax
>>> Josh Johnson 12/6/2011 9:29 AM >>>
Cheyne,

We have to advertise a height exception that is over the 55' mentioned in your river system letter for this 
project.  This is due to the height of the building at Royal Blvd.  Where the building interfaces with the 
river it is 55' as measured from adjacent grade.  I don't think this should change your comments.  Could 
you just send me back an email indicating that you are okay with this or not?

Joshua Johnson
Planner II
City of Boise
Planning and Development Services
Second Floor, City Hall
150 N. Capitol Blvd.
Boise, ID 83702
Phone: (208) 384-3830
Fax: (208) 433-5688


